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MINUTES OF JRRA COMMITTEE MEETING 

ON 2nd OCTOBER, 2017, 7.30pm AT BRAESIDE 

 

Present: Chris Lovelace (CL) - Chairman,  Linda Bennett (LB) – Secretary,     Steve Bull, (SB) –Treasurer,     

Trevor Sykes (TS),      Allen Moat (AM)    

  Action 
1. Minutes of Meeting held on 4th September 2017 agreed and signed by Chairman  

2. Financial Situation – Current bank balance is £1,059.50   

3. SCC Grant – LB to apply to SCC LB 

4. Section 5 Concreting – John White kindly arranged for part of the concreting to be done on 
23.9.17.   This involved breaking up some areas, clearing loose stones, wheelbarrowing ready 
mixed concrete from delivery mixer down road, tamping down, and ridging.    Cost of 
material so far £420.   The Committee would decide what financial contribution to make to 
John White, when the job was completed. 

 
 
 
Comm 

5. Future Road Repairs – Suggested that we plan for any repairs which may need doing next 
year. 

Comm 

6. Delivery Vans – Recently two Tesco vans became stuck in the gulley further down the road 
and needed towing out by recovery vehicles.   These drivers were following sat navs 
directing them from Paynesfield Rd to Ricketts Hill via unmade roads rather than Paynesfield 
and Ship Hill.     TomTom and HEREmapcreator websites have been informed of the state of 
these roads and it is hoped that new sat navs will not use this route.     Martin Allen has 
asked for details so that he can inform Tesco.    We will put an article in Parish Mag., on 
Tatsfield Talk, and Village website, JRRA website, and Tatsfield Facebook. 

 
 
 
 
MA 
LB 

7. Road Surface opposite layby – Comments had been received that the new surface was 
messy and the wrong colour.     A lot of the yellow powdery surface has now been washed 
away, but the stone surface left is a better surface than previously.    i-Pave commented that 
this Type 1 was obtained from the same company who supplied Type 1 for the top of the 
road and the colour was not known before it arrived.   Generally it is assumed that Type 1 is 
covered in tarmac.    We await to hear their suggestions, but our budget will dictate what 
action is taken. 

 
 
 
 
 
LB 

8. Layby Parking Sign – A new sign has been purchased but as it fits awkwardly on the tree 
Dave Wood will look into putting it on a post. 

DW 

9. No. 42 Paynesfield – CL will liaise with Mr Newman about his plans, whether the 
parking/turning area will be reduced, and the question of ownership of the layby.      

CL 

 SB had to leave meeting early. 
 

 

10. Private Road Association  - It was agreed that it would be beneficial for JRRA to join this 
organisation, cost £60 pa. 

SB 

11. Daffodils – AM suggested that we plant daffodil bulbs around the Johns Road sign and  
would pay for the daffodils himself. The committee thanked him for the generous offer and  
AM will arrange. 

AM 
LB 

12. Date of next meeting  -  Monday, 6th November, 7.30pm  

 Meeting ended 9.20pm  
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